

August 2, 2024

Office of the Secretary of the State Attn: Capitol Office PO Box 150470 Hartford, CT 06115

Attn: Secretary of the State Stephanie Thomas

Re: Active & Inactive Voter List

Dear Honorable Stephanie Thomas:

Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. is offering to assist the Secretary of State's office and the Registrar of Voters in updating and maintaining accurate voter rolls to comply with state and federal laws. Our database is continuously updated with current information and would be a valuable asset to the State of Connecticut in the effort to clean the voter rolls. The current system is inadequate for this task.

CT State Statute 9-35 (e) states: "If the registrar does not receive the return card within thirty days after it is sent, the elector's name, including the name of an elector who has not voted in two consecutive federal elections, shall be placed on the inactive registry list for four years. At the expiration of such period of time on the inactive registry list, such name shall be removed from the registry list."

After a detailed review of data obtained from the Secretary of State in December 2022, August 2023, and June 2024, we identified 181,418 individuals, up from 169,351, who haven't voted in at least four years yet remain on the active voter list. Additionally, there are 158,980 individuals, down from 163,595, who have been inactive for more than five years and should legally be moved to the "off" list.

We also found 1,205 registered voters, down from 1,414, with voter registration dates listed as January 1, 1800. These are just a few of the anomalies that Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. highlighted to Connecticut registrars of voters on October 2, 2023, which should have been addressed. Fixing 209 issues does not resolve the systemic problem of corrupted voter rolls.

475.775.5368 fightvoterfraud.org



FVF, Inc. is well aware of the responsibility held by the Registrar of Voters in Connecticut, as you stated: "... exclusively responsible for the data in the system for the electors in their town" (Connecticut General Statutes Title 9, Section 7b). After reviewing the raw data we provided on a thumb drive, along with the lists and detailed data for each city and town, and comparing it to the information we sent back in October 2023, is the Secretary of the State prepared to address this serious issue? The electors in Connecticut are tired of excuses for why the voter rolls are in such disarray. FVF, Inc. has spent several years assisting the Registrar of Voters in rectifying their voter rolls with substantial evidence and data, yet little progress has been made. Why is that?

It is within your purview to determine if there has been "dereliction of duty" by elected officials for not complying with Connecticut State Statute 9-190c, especially when inactive voters have exceeded their four years, as required by law. According to this statute, "Whenever the Secretary of the State is of the opinion that a registrar of voters has engaged in misconduct, willful and material neglect of duty, or incompetence in the conduct of such registrar's office, the Secretary may seek removal of such registrar from office by filing a statement in writing to that effect with the State Election Enforcement Commission."

We appreciate your prompt attention to this matter and look forward to discussing how Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. can assist you and the Registrar of Voters in updating the voter rolls to comply with the National Voter Registration Act (NVRA) of 1993 and the Help America Vote Act (HAVA).

Respectfully,

Linda Szynkowicz

Founder/CEO Fight Voter Fraud, Inc.

Cc:

Kristin Sullivan, Elections Nancy DiNardo, CT Democrat Chairwoman Ben Proto, CT Republican Chairman

475.775.5368 fightvoterfraud.org

Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. P.O. Box 262 Middlefield, CT 06455-0262 501 (c) 4 Non-Profit